18 December 2002

The Secretary

Parliamentary Joint Committee on

Corporations and Financial Services

Room SG64 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Sir/Madam,

RE: The Disclosure of Commissions on Risk Products

I currently manage a division in a medium size General Insurance Brokerage.  The division specializes in Financial Services, offering the services of two authorised Financial Planners, as well as providing Life Insurance, Income Protection, Trauma Insurance, Total & Permanent Disability and Superannuation to our clients.

I am a general insurance broker with over 20 years experience in the field.  Two and a half years ago I had a career change and took over the running of the company’s Financial Services Division.  My activities now are exclusively involved in arranging Personal Risk Insurance and Superannuation for our clients.

Since taking on this role, I have only once been asked by a client or a prospective client to disclose the commission payable for the sale of a product.

My role in the personal risk area involves providing advice on available products and advising on appropriate levels of cover based on individual circumstances.  To a small extent there are variations in commissions offered for a similar product from one insurer to another.  This commission variation does not come into consideration in my recommendation to a client.  I spend considerable time considering breadth of cover provided and particular wordings utilised by each company before making a final recommendation to a client.  As the level of commission that is paid by the insurance company does not affect the quantum that may be returned to the client in the event of a claim then I am confident that this is an issue that does not affect our clients. 

Whilst I have only two and a half years experience in providing services in the area of Personal Risk Protection it is a service that many in this industry give little regard to including many financial planning organizations.  I would fear that should commission disclosure become a reality with these risk products it would rapidly and dramatically affect the profitability of many small businesses and ultimately drive the provision of these products to the direct market insurers.  This would disadvantage the consumer from receiving the much needed product advice, which we readily provide.

I would anticipate an immediate reduction of $150,000 from the bottom line of this organization should disclosure become a reality, reducing it to marginal profitability at best and resulting in the loss of at least one job.

I have no problems informing our clients of commission levels earned relating to superannuation risk products as this directly affects their investment balance or ultimate retirement benefit.  It is in this area that I see the greatest inequities occurring in particular where a product was sold say 10 years ago with the same remuneration structure that was put in place 10 years ago still being in place today despite the fact that the level of remuneration for this product across the industry has perhaps reduced by 200 – 300%.  You can imagine the effect that this has had on the final retirement benefit in such examples.

Risk products and Investment products are very different in nature and by treating risk product in a similar manner to investment products then I can see this will dramatically affect a very important sector of the industry and ultimately disadvantage the consumer in a far greater manner than it is currently hoped to benefit them.

I trust these thoughts will give the committee an insight into the real affect these proposed changes to the sale of risk products will have.

Yours faithfully,

Michael d’Apice DIP.FS (BROK) QPIB

Manager

Financial Services Division

